LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD

JULY 26, 1996

Vice-President Amy Schroeder called the meeting to order. Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

In attendance were Karen, Tim, Cherie, Ron, Gail, Gerry, Anne, Howard, Lydia, Lee and Evelyn.

The Lincoln County Commissioners said the Fair could not have a beer garden but offered some compensation. Alcohol can be served at non-county functions (reunions, receptions etc.) that the Fairgrounds is rented for.

Karen said Charlie Kringen and Art Baurer will be the Fruit and Vegetable Supt. and Shirley Kirk will be Baking Supt.

Picnic tables for Flagpole Park was discussed. To get tables from Lakeland Village we will need to order them 6 mos. ahead of time and they will be \$70.00.

Herdsmanship was discussed, need to decide what the top prize will be. If points are awarded there needs to be an amount that can be divided by the number of clubs in the barn.

Petting zoo will be better suited to be in the beef or rabbit barns.

Three electrical boxes have been fixed in the RV park and one more will be added along the fence.

Gerry reported the Lincoln County Prosecutor and Washington State Attorney General do not agree on the wording needed for when the 4-H clubs rent the Fairgrounds regarding liability.

NEXT MEETING: FRIDAY AUGUST 16, 1996 @ 7:30PM